1404 ‘Strawberry Dr
Bandon, Oregon 97411
August 27,2019

Coos Bay City Council
Coos Bay, Oregon
RE: Jordan Energy Project
Land Use Application #187-18-000153

To the Members of the City of Coos Bay City Council:

We ask that you deny this application for rezoning. The Bay should remain a Natural Aquatic Site.

We in Bandon, consider Coos Bay partners in our tourism and fishing industries. The Coos Bay Area is
where we go for much of our shopping, culture, medical visits, and recreation. We are downwind from
your area. So any air pollution is our problem as well as yours.

There is no public benefit to this project which will provide over 1000 temporary jobs and leave the
Bay Area with a development nightmare of temporary housing, fluctuating rents and housing prices,
- - and traffic pollution. The area will be left with 57 permanent jobs, some of which will be held by
Canadians with the skills to operate an LNG plant.

The union to which operators of such plants belong cautions against placeing these plants in populated
areas, let alone on an earthquake prone subduction zone.

The pipeline, crossing 400 bodies of water in Oregon's Rogue Valley and pristine wooded and
agricultural privately owned properties, is another issue.

The world is just realizing the need for renewable fuels, natural recreation, and wild fishing as an
industry, Coos Bay is just being discovered as a tourist mecca and a great place to retire.

Again, please do not allow this project, which bolds only monetary benefits for a foreign company.
Keep the Bay for fishing, surfing, boating, recreation and tourism: our true public benefits.

Sincerely, g W

Mr and Mrs L.J. Lawson




